
CRR Upland Shoreline Stabilization Project: Board Meeting Update 
Saturday 04/17/2010 CRR Ranch House 

 

Permit Applications Process: 

March 25, 2010 meeting at Pierce County (PC) with Sam Yekalam - Project Planner, Carla Vincent - 
Biologist, Jeff Kidston - Development Engineer and Jill Guernsey, PC Attorney.  CRR representatives 
were Karl Goeres, Wendy Scholl, Kate Stenberg, consultant & Bill Lynn, Attorney.  Purpose of this 
meeting was CRR SEPA process and Project Site Development permit process which included: 

1. Our delivery response to every SEPA comment input PC had received from an agency and/or 
group, i.e., Puyallup, Muckleshoot, WDFW, PC Biologist 

2. Submittal of revised Engineering Drawings 
3. Preliminary Cascadia Archaeology “no findings” communication.  Note:  The final Archaeology 

Cultural Resources (no findings) report was just received at CRR April 13th. 
4. Updated JARPA document 
5. Monitoring / Maintenance plan 
6. Set of titled photos of each vane and access route location 
7. Paid additional $880 permit fee per Carla Vincent for “Staff Review of Non-Comp Mitigation 

Plan” 

In March 25th meeting Sam Yekalam stated he only needed Carla Vincent’s review and comments 
to complete the SEPA process determination.  Wendy and Karl have both followed up asking for 
status from PC regarding their completion of the SEPA process. She emailed back on 4/15 that she 
would review the project next week. 

As further follow-up to the March 25th meeting Jeff Kidston requested a Stormwater Pollution 
Prevention Plan (SWPPP) and a detailed narrative regarding the vane access routes.  Both of these 
have been completed and were submitted to PC last week. 

A 3rd parallel process is the Hydraulic Permit Application (HPA) from WA Dept. of Fish & Wildlife 
(WDFW), i.e., Don Nauer and Gina Piazza.  March 19th Monday is the planned meeting date for Karl 
Goeres and Wendy Scholl with these two.  Russ Lawrence has prepared an Engineering Drawing Set 
version that should cover questions WDFW may have regarding ordinary high water. 

Actual Cost to Budget: 

Costs are on track to the revised budget. 

This CRR shoreline stabilization project will not exceed the original budget of $1.1 million.  There is 
no projection ahead for any additional funds to complete the 14 buried rock vanes including land 
restoration work.  Contact Wendy Scholl, wscholl@gmail.com if you have interest in cost to budget 
plan details. 

2010 Project Schedule Best Case: 

February   Comment, response period is complete 
April / May   Pierce county SEPA determination of non-significance 
June / July   Public hearing (minimum 55 days after SEPA determination) 
Late Summer 2010 CRR construction and land restoration 

Contact Wendy Scholl, wscholl@gmail.com or Karl Goeres, karlgoeres@hotmail.com if you have 
interest in additional project progress details. 
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